Westchester County Continuum of Care Partnership for the Homeless

Monthly Meeting Minutes

March 14, 2012
Attendees: Karl Bertrand (Co-Chair), Annette Peters-Ruvolo (Co-Chair), Gordon Albert, Lisa Buck, Yoav Spiegel, Alba Guevara, Philippa Seltzer, John DiPirro, Meghan O’Keefe, Pat Harper, Kiron Dawkins, Alcia Hall, Danielle Scholar, Dahlia Austin
	Topic #1:
	Discussion:

	Announcements/Updates
	· Annette Peters-Ruvolo, Co-Chair, opened the meeting.

· Last month’s minutes were approved.
· HUD New Definition of Homelessness: Effective 1/4/12, a new definition of homelessness is being used for all HUD grants. PD&D staff have been updating grantees and sponsors in monthly sponsor meetings. Link to materials related to this new definition can be found at www.HUD.HRE.info
· New projects funded: Co-Chairs congratulated all those involved in the submission of the 2011 HUD application and the 7 projects awarded, totaling close to $2 million. See attached pdf listing the new grants. This award is particularly significant because it also gives our CoC the distinction of being “Hold Harmless”  which means we have a greater flexibility in how we allocate our funding. 

· Fair Housing update: On 3/5/12, HUD added more inclusive Fair Housing language to their regulations.

· Fair Housing language needs to be updated to include the following: “regardless of actual or perceived sexual orientation, gender identity or marital status”
· Co-Chairs have been in touch with WRO to find out if/when WRO will update the Fair Housing information flyers that were distributed last year for use by providers to reflect this language

· More information can be found on www.HUD.HRE.info
· 100,000 Homes update: Annette to ask Howard Charton of Common Ground to possibly ask someone from their NYC office that is involved to present to our CoC regarding this initiative. 

· YMCA in Mt Vernon is closing at the end of the year. There are 19 units of S+C currently there that will be salvaged, but no clear plan how. Possibilities are that new construction with the YMCA will take place, or they will find an alternate location for the units, or the units may go scattered site either with YMCA or another provider. The community will lose its only indoor pool and a warming center. 

· Danielle Scholar announced that she heard that the Admin Time Sheet form developed by PD&D last year for use by our CoC members has been approved by the NYC Regional HUD Office to be used by all of their grantees. This was later confirmed by an e-mail sent by our HUD CPD Lisa Lockley. 

	Follow-Up:
	· See attached pdfs. Members are expected to review this information with their providers as necessary. 
· Annette to follow up with Howard Charton and on-line regarding 100,000 Homes initiative.


	Topic #2:
	Discussion:

	CoC Check Up Process
	· Annette explained where we are in the process. Ad Hoc committee members met and a draft of the CoC’s Action Plan was created. See pdf attached.

	Decisions:
	· Members decided to review final draft before Friday 3/16/12 for submission to HUD.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette to upload final draft to HUD’s website on 3/16/12.


	Topic #3:
	Discussion:

	Data Priorities
	· Members who were involved in the Check Up process described some of the reports that they have been able to generate and view via the HUD HDX website based on our HMIS data, including PIT Count data, the AHAR and other reports HUD has set up in the system.

· Discussion arose about who has access to such reports and how grantees can gain access. And how reports can be disseminated?
· A question arose of whether we should be including our OMH housing in the HIC? Annette and John to review instructions and decide.

	Decisions:
	· Grantees interested in gaining access to HDX reports. 

	Follow-up:
	· Annette and John to look at possible draft reports that can be run and distributed on a regular basis. Annette and John to work on OMH housing question. Annette to look into access for grantees issue.


	Topic #4:
	Discussion:

	HUD Updates: Oliva letter re: HEARTH implementation
	· Annette Peters-Ruvolo reviewed some of the high-lights of AnnMarie Oliva’s letter providing updates to HEARTH implementation. It seems that our CoC is in line with many of HUD’s current expectations, but more needs to be done in terms of making data-informed decisions, further developing partnerships and strategically planning for the transition from HPRP. See attached pdf for full letter.

	Decisions:
	· Members to review information in the letter to become familiar with tasks involved in HEARTH implementation.

	Follow-up:
	· 


	Topic #5:
	Discussion:

	HMIS Update
	· Pat Harper explained that he thinks policies and procedures that have been successful in the APR submission process have been ignored recently, and that consultants have been acting “in secret” without informing him of their activities. Members clarified that written policies and procedures have not been universally agreed-upon by all grantees and that there have not been any “secret” activities going on w/o the knowledge of the relevant grantee, and in some cases, our HUD CPD. 

	Decisions:
	· John DiPirro suggested we begin to look at formulating policies/procedures related to APR submissions. For now, grantees to follow steps as recommended by Pat unless unforeseen circumstances arise that require a different plan of action, of which all parties will continue to be notified. 

	Follow-up:
	· John to work on next steps with Pat. Grantees to continue to follow up with providers on keeping HMIS info up to date to allow for smoother APR submission.


	Topic #6:
	Discussion:

	Committees
	· Providers Committee: first meeting was held 2/29/12; next mtg scheduled for 4/25 at 2pm in room 217 at DCMH 
· Data and Systems Committee met on 2/28/12; next meeting TBD
· Eviction Prevention Committee still operating as HPRP Steering Committee; plan is for that committee to dissolve and new committee to emerge

	Decisions:
	· Committees to move forward. 

	Follow-up:
	· Committee co-chairs to report back to CoC at next meeting on progress, esp Provider Committee’s mission/purpose.


	Topic #7:
	Discussion:

	APR Tracker Update
	· APR tracker distributed. 

	Decisions:
	

	Follow-up:
	· Members to review attached pdf; bring questions concerns to Yoav/Karl as needed.


	Topic #8:
	Discussion:

	Yonkers new ESG Coordination
	· Westhab was recently awarded a grant for 2 FTE Case Managers for Rapid Re-housing. This may be an opportunity for a partnership that links units to case managers to clients to best utilize Westhab’s new funding and assets of other providers.

	Decisions:
	· In planning for ESG Coordination, Alba presented the idea of a subcommittee on Rapid Re-housing. 

	Follow-up:
	· Members will consider for next meeting.


	Topic #9:
	Discussion:

	New business
	· Annette asked that we begin to think about our Priority Planning meeting, usually held in the late Spring-early Summer. This is the meeting open to the public to hear from stakeholders about their priorities for this year’s application. Members discussed how best to gain stakeholders’ opinions but also make it data-driven. 
· Members also discussed ways to get data on people we are NOT capturing in HMIS (those that drop in and out of service and do not enter the DSS shelter system). Could a provider survey staff and clients of overnight shelters to get information on what prevents people from entering that system? Someone thought that Common Ground may already gather this type of data via the 100,000 homes initiative using the Vulnerability Index.
· Karl reported working recently with DSS and WIB to look at ways to help people get back to work, which is an identified HUD priority.

	Decisions:
	· For the priority planning, Karl and Dahlia suggested we create a report of findings first to establish data-driven priorities, then ask presenters to focus on those priorities when planning new/improved services. 

	Follow-up:
	· Karl to report back on his efforts; members to discuss plans for fully at next meeting. 


Meeting was closed. 

Respectfully submitted: Annette Peters-Ruvolo & Karl Bertrand

Date: 04/16/12

Next Meeting:  Date: 04/18/12  
Time 2:00-3:30pm
Location: DCMH, 112 East Post Rd, Room 217
